
Caddies Creek Public School 
Upcoming Events  

   Term 4 
   14th December  Year 6 Farewell 
   16th December  Year 6 Bowling 
      Final day of school for 2022 
   31st January  First day of school for Years 1-5 2023 
        

Term 4 Week 9                                     9th December 2022 

News from the Principal 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It comes to that time of year when we start to say goodbye to our students moving on and often teachers 

who are moving on. Mrs Herbert will be moving to Northbourne Public School. Mrs Herbert has been at 

Caddies for 10 years and during this time she has taught many different classes and involved herself in 

many student groups as a PSSA coach, scripture coordinator as well as choir etc. Her classroom teaching 

practice has been exemplary, Northbourne are lucky to have her. We thank her for her dedication and 

commitment to the students of Caddies. Also, retiring at the end of the year are Mrs Solaese and Mrs 

Scheffers. After such distinguished careers as educators, they will be sorely missed. We will celebrate their 

time at Caddies Creek in next week’s newsletter. Mrs Moussa will also be taking a well-deserved break with 

some extended leave. Please ensure you touch base with these teachers next week to thank them for their 

service to our school community.  

 

News also from Mr Beggs: 

Hi Everyone! It has been quite a while since I have seen many of you, and I hope you are all well and your 

lovely children are thriving. Those new Kindergarten parents for 2022 don’t know me at all. Hi there! I just 

want to let you know that I have been successful in gaining my current position in Wellbeing for a further 

three years, so that sadly means I won’t be returning to Caddies. My understanding is they will probably 

advertise for the principal position early next year. My thanks to Mrs Gae Bromwich, who has led the school 

in my absence. Coming into a new school can be an anxious time, but on top of that coming in during 

COVID lockdown would have been really challenging - but Mrs Bromwich took it in her stride and has led 

with distinction. 
 

It has been an honour and a privilege to lead Caddies Creek Public School. I had been the Deputy Principal 

at Caddies from 2006-2011 and returned as principal in 2015. I have been at a lot of schools in my career, 

but Caddies Creek has been the school I have been at the longest. No accident there. As you already 

know, it is a special place. The most brilliant kids, dedicated, caring staff and wonderful, supportive parents. 

I have always said the partnership between home and school is such a vital one, and I am proud that I 

worked hard with so many of you for your children, through the good times and yes, sometimes the tough 

times. 
 

I would like to thank the P&C Presidents I have worked with over the years – Narelle Light, Martine 

Balcombe, Karen Spry, Louise Brennan, Jacqui Hoad and Vanessa McRae (apologies if I forgot anyone!) 

and all their Executive. Caddies Creek is a better place with the previous and ongoing support of these 

outstanding people who have achieved so much for the school. 
 

This has gone on a little longer than I anticipated so I will just say thank you, I will miss you terribly and 

Merry Christmas! 

Mr David Beggs 

 

On behalf of the staff and community I offer Mr Beggs our congratulations on his new appointment. Your 

legacy of a caring school community and excellence in education will continue. The staff look forward to 

engaging with Mr Beggs in his new role within the Wellbeing unit.  

 



 
 

It was my privilege this week to recognise the 

hard work of students throughout the school 

at our annual Presentation Day ceremony. I 

congratulate all award recipients on their 

great achievements for 2022. 

 

I also had the pleasure in farewelling and 

thanking our outstanding 2022 student 

leadership team and welcoming in our new 

team for 2023.  

 

Please read below for all the news from P&C 

for 2022. 

Mrs Gae Bromwich – R/Principal  

 

 

Message From Mrs Scheffers (Teacher Librarian) 
After a long and most rewarding teaching career, I will be retiring at the end of this term. 

Over the past 17 years, it has been both a privilege and a joy to work and learn alongside a 

very professional teaching staff, dedicated Library team and enthusiastic students. I have 

greatly appreciated the support of our parent community, particularly our hard working P & 

C, who have always provided generous financial support to the library, as well as valuable 

assistance with the Book Fairs. Our student library monitors and parent volunteers have 

also contributed greatly to the efficient running of the Library.  

Caddies Creek Public School will always hold a very special place in my heart and I will 

treasure so many fond memories. My thanks and very best wishes to the entire Caddies 

Creek school community. 

Mrs Jenny Scheffers  

 



 

Year 5 Debating 2022 
 
 
The Year 5 Debaters have worked hard throughout the year gaining skills in building a team case, writing 
rebuttals, and delivering arguments. They competed against each other this week, debating the topic: All 
School Students Must Wear a School Uniform to School.   
  
Miss O’Connor and Mrs Dyer co-adjudicated the debate, with the Affirmative Team winning on a very 
competitive margin. Many thanks to Class 2O who were an engaged audience.   
  
This weeks debate showcased great teamwork and impressive skills that our debaters have developed 
throughout the year.  
  

Amritha V, 5W  
Sahibroop S, 5G  
Talia N, 5W  
Shana P, 5W  
  

Varnika S, 5D  
Unna R, 5D  
Aashna R, 5N  
Angad S, 5G  
  

Sunandita K, 5N  
Shamsheer S, 5G  
Nila S, 5N  
Khushi S, 5D  
Mabel J, 5D  

  
Mrs Dyer  
Debating Co-ordinator  

 

 

 



Awards 

Merit Awards – Each week, two children in each class receive a Merit Award to acknowledge the 

excellent work they are doing in the classroom (2nd December) 

 

KD Kyra W, Sifat K KF Gurraj M, Iknoor K KH Teghveer D, Chloe M 

KJ Ojas J, Ivaan P KR Toa-Ordain A, Riya C 1B Anouk S, Lincoln D 

1D Yaadhavi A, Olivia B 1F Vienna T, Aroush B 1M Syon H, Virajveer S 

1S Johar D, Shahreen C 2A Hargunn B, Charlie F 2B Juliette S, Zian K 

2F Lizzy W, Neil Z 2L Sophia F, Olivia Y 2M Angelika S, Liliana G 

2O Maya Y, Liya P 3C Aurora L, Vaani K 3F Rainen Z, Gurroop B 

3H  Nabil S, Ava S 3M Chloe G, Sarab O 3P Ava N, Vismaya C 

4C Roger R, Keerat S 4D Guru J, Geet S 4M Krisha P, Anaia M 

4R Angelina L, Jade H 4V Dasam K, Seert W 4W Aiden L, Tejas S 

5C Xavier D, Gabby B 5D Tanish G, Nyrah S 5G Yashvik B, Luna L 

5N Pehar M, Ambross A 5W Shaa P, Angad S 6H  

6I Safa K, Sebastian A 6J Hansika T, Archie T 6N Cooper D, Vinoli W 

6R Isabella C, Suzie D 6S Prisma P, Isaac J K/2S  

K/4B  3/6G    

 

Excellence Awards – Congratulations to the following students who received their Excellence Award (2nd 

December) 

Hudson C 
Aarnav S 
Adrian D 
Disher V 
Isabelle K 
Abigail R 
Avisha H 
Shabd S 
Zayd A 
Ekam S 
Myka Y 
Aarya J 
Eden-Rose W 
Vashishth W 
Adrica G 
Vaaris R 
Samuel K 
Minerva T 
Krish V 
Zoha S 
Lincoln D 

Yaadhavi A 
Naomika J 
Grace D 
Ekam S 
Anureet G 
Anaahat K 
Adhvik B 
Bryan B 
Japji K 
Jaireet R 
Akash A 
Ava E 
Gurisat K 
Bhagatbir S 
Tanveer B 
Varshan A 
Benjamin T 
Adeep S 
Nabil S 
Dakota L 
Gabby B 

Jasjit P 
Amisha V 
Ghazal K 
Dan H 
Jade H 
Harshal K 
Saanvi C 
Reyaan K 
Amreen K 
Divija K 
Elijah B 
Nesar A 
Eric M 
Jaylem B 
Isabella R 
Angad S 
George S 
Saarang S 
Ved P 
Elijah S 
Mia F 

Nilaa A 
Sidak S 
Suliman A 
Yishan Z 
Hridhaan C 
Ava P 
Rhea S 
Jake K 
Reet V 
Xavier D 
Jorja E 
Mitchell W 
Tiya K 
Janya G 
Samreen D 
Austin R 
Charles K 
Ajitesh N 
Haley P 
Agamjot S 

 

Principal’s Distinctions – Congratulations to the following students who received their Principal’s 

Distinction (2nd December) 

Zoya M 

Tanishka K 

Olivia W 

Jack S 

Param S 

Angus S 

Adhvik B 

Japgur S 

Aryan K 

Ivy P 

Amy H 

Zahra D 

Ariana D 

Ekasnoor K 

Gureet K 

Manya K 

Sarghi S 

Maanan A 

Sanjivan D 

Amber J 

Ava P 

Khrishwin K 

Eligh S 

Zoha S 

Amreet K 

Olivia D 

Kaira K 

Jaipreet K 

Matilda D 

Emma L 



Kenny H 

Katerina A 

Tanveer B 

Joshua S 

Rashdan H 

Nimrit H 

Chloe G 

Emma T 

Hargun S 

Layla P 

Japji K 

Ava E 

Eknoor K 

Alyssa B 

Zayne W 

Jasjit P 

Nabil S 

Dakota L 

Benjamin T 

Jade H 

Dan H 

Jorja E 

Hridhaan C 

Archie T 

Kavish B 

Avleen B 

Jeevika S 

Charlize C 

Halle C 

Nigel G 

Raafay S 

Vihaan A 

Hannah K 

Angad S 

Aditi S 

Nia D 

Harmann S 

Danica B 

Amrit B 

Noor B 

Isabella C 

Suzie D 

Joshinder B 

Edward M 

Swayam M 

Gurveer N 

Veer G 

Ashmeet S 

Darvesh S 

Amrit K 

Abi R 

Vincent W 

Arjun N 

Paige B 

Aashna R 

Nilaa A 

Justin H 

Toby S 

Ayaan D 

Rhea S 

Ved P 

Saarang S 

Kiren P 

Yishan Z 

Sidak S 

Suliman A 

Talia N 

Alex B 

Lakshya A 

Jessica V 

Luke M 

Mitchell W 

Tiya K 

Austin R 

Sienna H 

Ajitesh N 

Aariyana B 

Prisma P 

Amritha V 

Ojal A 

Ashneer C 

Juliette S 

Benjamin C 

 

Ibadat K 

Aryan K 

Ashton P 

Emily G 

Maryam P 

Riya C 

Rishi C 

Tavishi J 

Viyaan S 

Vaanya D 

Jasper R 

Jasleen B 

Eva S 

Harsimar B 

Eden Rose W 

Vashishth W 

Elijah B 

Naomika J 

Samuel K 

Nehaa K 

 

 

Lost Property Information 

The P&C have kindly agreed to help us sort through the large quantity of school clothing being placed in lost 

property. This will occur on weekly basis. Clothing that has legible full names will be returned to their 

classroom. All other clothing will either go to the P&C or taken to the recycle clothing bins 

 

P&C News 

AGM & Meeting – Thank you to all those that attended the P&C Annual 

General Meeting on Tuesday night, followed by our December meeting. 

That was our last meeting for the year where we sadly farewelled our long-

standing Treasurer, Linda who leaves us as she will no longer have a child at 

the school from next year. Thank you for your time and input on the P&C 

executive. Vanessa, our President also stood down from the P&C Executive 

after close to 8 years of involvement. Her official presence is irreplaceable, and 

she will be greatly missed however we are so glad Vanessa will still be in the wings helping out where possibly 

over the next few years. 

On the flip side we welcomed to the P&C Executive a new Treasurer in Wendy and new Secretary, Rozina. 

Thank you for standing on the Executive and welcome to the team from Natalie, Belinda and Jacqui. 

We would sincerely like to thank everyone who has attended meetings in 2022 and we look forward to seeing 

you again, along with some new faces in February 2023! 

------ 



In the final Chronicle of the year the P&C Executive would normally give 

a rundown of the many, many fabulous and well supported events that 

have been staged throughout the year. Over the past two years our 

fundraising events have been few and far between so this year we were 

so glad to be back in ‘almost’ full-swing and can’t thank the Caddies 

community enough for the phenomenal support they have shown the 

P&C and in turn the school.  

Thank you as always to the School Executive, Administration, and 

teaching staff for embracing the fundraising efforts and welcoming the 

P&C Executive and volunteers back onto the school grounds.  

Our 2022 calendar of activities included - 5 Uniform Pools, the Easter 

Raffle, Election Day BBQ, Mothers’ and Fathers Day stalls, P&C Trivia 

Night, Caddies Colour Explosion, Loose Change Challenge, P&C Market and our ongoing Entertainment App 

Fundraiser.   

Our takings in terms of fundraising reflected the communities enthusiasm to be involved again and we actually 

made an amazing amount of money with our 2022 profit being $53,353.06!, which is a wonderful surprise 

and an absolutely phenomenal achievement to have so much community support in still somewhat trying 

times for many of our families. We can’t thank everyone enough for their support.  

We would like to thank Mrs Bromwich, Mrs Buyruk, Ms Tolsher, Mrs Kelly and all the teaching and office staff 

for their help and support throughout the year. The collaborative approach makes our fundraising efforts so 

much more rewarding. 

A huge thank you to our pool of wonderful volunteers, who volunteered their time again this year, to bake, or 

contacted books, puffed coloured powder, or handed out ice blocks, collected lego entries, and cook on the 

BBQ, or spin the chocolate wheel, sell mums day gifts or direct trucks into the market. You were all amazing 

and we hope you (and your friends) will be back again in 2023!  

The P&C Executive would also like to give a big shout out to our Major Sponsor Shiv Nair and his team at 

Ray White TNG Glenwood. Your financial support, the presence of your team on the ground this year and 

with helping advertise our events has been wonderful. We look forward to your ongoing support in 2023! 

Shiv and his team are running a Christmas Colouring Competition – with some amazing prizes on offer. 

Should you wish to be involved please print out the colouring and once completed leave in the school office 

or email direct to his office by 3pm on Wednesday 14th December. Prizes will be drawn on Thursday 15th  and 

winners notified Friday 16th December by the Ray White office staff.    

Over the next few months the P&C Executive will take a look at the proposed fundraising calendar for the 

new year and revisit both the capacity of the team to stage events and also the communities position and 

ability to provide ongoing financial contributions. In the near future events may need to be scaled back to be 

able to successfully meet both groups needs. Even taking that into account we have some great things 

planned for 2023 and we look forward to the continued support of the community in the New Year. 

We wish you and your family a very safe and happy holiday and look forward to an exciting 2023! 

 

P&C Executive Committee 



 

 



 


